
 
HEMPNALL  

PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Winter Newsletter 2017/18 

 

Help us make the roads safer – report accidents 
For some time now the parish council has 

lobbied NCC Highways to introduce road 

safety measures at various locations in the 

village. We are supported in this by our 

District and County Councillor, Alison 

Thomas and have recently sent a report of 

over 30 road traffic incidents to support our 

cause. We wish for action to be taken before 

serious injury or worse is suffered.  

 

You can help by reporting any new incidents as soon as possible to the police 

and the parish Clerk theclerk@hempnallpc.org The more reports, the stronger 

our case. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Community Speed Watch Group – Join Us 
The Community Speed Watch Group in 

Hempnall is having great success. 

Thank you to all involved. 

 

More volunteers needed, why not find 

out more about joining the group, even 

if you are not able to commit much 

time, every little helps when shared. Contact Steve Burley on 01508 499300 or 

email s_burley@yahoo.com 
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HPC now available "virtually" all the time at www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

Greater Norwich Local Plan (GNLP)- Hempnall 
We have been notified of 4 further sites submitted for consideration for 

residential development in Hempnall. All of these sites are outside the 

Development Boundary of the village.  

 

1) GNLP1015 1.6ha – Land adjacent to primary school - 19 dwellings and 

extension to primary school car park 

2) GNLP 1016 1.3ha –  Land at Bussey’s Loke - 50 dwellings (the meadow 

next to the churchyard) 

3) GNLP 1017 0.9ha – Land at Broaden Lane - 20-25 dwellings (opposite 

Old Market Way) 

4) GNLP 1018 3ha – Land south of Millfields - 75 dwellings 

 

The Parish Council does not support the development of any sites outside the 

current development boundary. Public consultation on the emerging GNLP is 

scheduled to commence in January and will be discussed by the Parish Council 

at its meeting on January 16th.  

 

More info at: http://www.greaternorwichgrowth.org.uk/planning/greater-

norwich-local-plan/ 

 

Roundabout A140/B1527 
We are pleased to remind you of NCC’s 

success, supported by Hempnall parish 

council in obtaining funding for the 

roundabout at the A140/B1527 junction. 

NCC indicate work should start in Autumn 

2019 for completion Summer 2020. 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 s_burley@yahoo.com 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 kevcunningham@aol.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre at 
7.30pm on 16/01/2018, 27/02/2018, 27/03/2018 17/04/2018 Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our 

website. 
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